GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION

[GSA Bulletin FMR G-01]

Federal Management Regulation; Conversion to Commercial Payment Processes for Postage

AGENCY:  Office of Governmentwide Policy, General Services Administration (GSA).

ACTION:  Notice of a bulletin.

SUMMARY:  The attached bulletin provides updated information to Federal agencies regarding the initiative to convert to commercial payment processes for postage.  GSA Bulletin FMR G-01 may also be found at www.gsa.gov/fmrbulletin.

DATES:  This bulletin announced is effective from April 11, 2008 until April 13, 2009.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:  For clarification of content, contact Derrick Miliner, Program Director, Mail Management Policy, Office of Governmentwide Policy, General Services Administration, Washington, DC 20405, at (202) 273-3564 or derrick.miliner@gsa.gov.  Please cite Bulletin FMR G-01.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

A.  Background

Section 102-192.50(c) of the Federal Management Regulation (FMR) (41 CFR 102-192.50(c)) states that “beginning December 31, 2003, all payments to the United States Postal Service must be made using commercial payment processes, not OMAS” (Official Mail Accounting System).  If agencies did not convert by that date, they were required to submit a deviation request for an extension.  If granted, the deviations could last for no longer than a two-year period, at which time agencies had to request another deviation.


Dated:  April 11, 2008

/s/
KEVIN MESSNER,

Acting Associate Administrator,

Office of Governmentwide Policy.

